02 September 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

I hope my letter finds you well and that you have enjoyed a semblance of a holiday if not an actual holiday over the summer break.

Every single staff member was in school today completing continual professional development and finalising arrangements for the start of term. We are very much looking forward to welcoming our new Year 7 and Year 12 students tomorrow and all other year groups on Friday. All our arrangements remain as I shared with you on Thursday 16th July with one difference. This difference is that staff and students can wear face coverings/masks in class should they choose to. Please remember that staff are already required to wear visors in class and so coverings/masks could be in addition. Please also remember that staff and students are required to wear face coverings/masks on corridors and in communal areas.

I am attaching some information about food provision via the school's caterers, Caterlink. I will be writing to all families again on Friday when I will be sharing further Safeguarding information.

Should you need to revisit the information shared on Thursday 16th July, it is all available from the school website via the *Covid-19* page with links to the *Letters* page.

All good wishes

Violet Walke

Violet Walker Headteacher